
Project Description
The project is in the town of El Dorado and 
includes restoration and upgrade to the 
drainage system along approximately 800 linear 
feet of Pleasant Valley Road beginning prior to 
Hillman Alley and ending after Oriental Street. 
Replacement and restoration of drainage 
infrastructure includes: 

 Removal and replacement of drain inlets.
 Removal and abandon in place (with slurry 

backfill) drainage pipes and replace and 
upsize the drainage mainline where 
possible.

 Trench paving of the roadway and 
restoration activities for the adjacent 
drainage areas. 

Current Project Status
EDCTC programmed $1,000,000 in STBG 
funding to the project in September 2022. Since 
the project will replace existing infrastructure 
within county-owned right-of-way, no right-of-way acquisitions are anticipated and the project is expected to be 
categorically exempt from CEQA. The County has received authorization to proceed with the Preliminary 
Engineering (PE) phase. DOT is preparing a request for proposals in collaboration with the County Water Agency 
for the environmental phase. The county is working to determine county infrastructure needs and assets in 
coordination with the water agency.  

Upcoming Activities
 March 2024: Begin PA&ED
 Spring 2025: Finalize PS&E Phase
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PROJECT FUNDING DETAIL

Project Phase
Amount 

Programmed Source Status
Project 

Cost

PA&ED $50,000 STBG $50,000

PS&E $400,000 STBG $400,000

ROW $50,000 STBG $50,000

$500,000 STBG $500,000

$0 TBD Unfunded $500,000

TOTAL $1,000,000 $1,500,000

Construction  

  PROJECT UPDATE, March 2024


